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February 26, 2024 
 
Zach Torrance-Smith  
Planner I 
Kittitas County Community Development Services 
411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2 
Ellensburg, WA 98926 
 
In future correspondence please refer to: 
Project Tracking Code:        2024-02-01016 
Property: Barlow Parcel Cabin (SX-23-00023) 
Re:          Concur with Survey 
 
Dear Zach Torrance-Smith: 
 
Thank you for contacting the Washington State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) and 
Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) and providing documentation 
regarding the above referenced project. These comments are based on the information 
available at the time of this review and on behalf of the SHPO in conformance with Washington 
State law. Should additional information become available, our assessment may be revised. 
 
We concur with the results and recommendations made in the survey report. Specifically, as no 
cultural resources were found during the survey, we do not recommend direct archaeological 
supervision of the project. However, we ask that an Inadvertent Discovery Plan (IDP) be 
included as part of the construction permit.  
 
Please note that the recommendations provided in this letter reflect only the opinions of DAHP. 
Any interested Tribes may have different recommendations. We appreciate receiving any 
correspondence or comments from Tribes or other parties concerning cultural resource issues 
that you receive. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this project. Please ensure that the DAHP project 
Tracking Number is attached to any future communications about this project.   
 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Sydney Hanson, M.A. 
Local Government Archaeologist 
(360) 280-7563 
Sydney.Hanson@dahp.wa.gov 


